
 

 

 

2 September 2024 

 

 

To the Resident  

Perth Royal Show: Temporary Parking Restrictions  

The Perth Royal Show will be held from Saturday 21 September to Saturday 28 September 2024 (inclusive) 
at the Claremont Showgrounds.  

The Town of Claremont will be implementing temporary parking restrictions during the Royal Show 
Showgrounds from 8 am to 8 pm as shown on the enclosed map. Of note are the following changes: 

1. There will be no stopping on a number of roads immediately around the Showgrounds to reduce 
traffic congestion. 

2. The verge on the cul-de-sac at the end of Lakeway Street will be timed 2-hour parking. Outside of 
Royal Show parking here is unrestricted.  

3. Motteram Avenue from Lapsley Road to the cul-de-sac, and Elliot Road verge (which is not currently 
restricted) will have restrictions from 8 am to 8 pm Monday to Sunday and the public holiday 
Monday 23 September. If you require a temporary parking permit to use during the Royal Show, 
Rangerdept@claremont.wa.gov.au.   

4. Precinct parking will be extended during the Royal Show to include 8am to 8pm, Saturday, Sunday, 
and the public holiday Monday 23 September.  Residents with precinct parking permits, may still use 
their permits during the Royal Show.  Please ensure that your permit is displayed at all times to avoid 
an infringement.  

Signage showing these restrictions will be installed prior to the Royal Show.  

Management of Street Verges  

As in previous years, the Town will permit residents to manage the Town’s verges during the Royal Show. 
The options available to resident are: 

1. Request a no stopping sign (on a free-standing pole) for the verge which the Town will install. 

All requests are to be received by email (Rangerdept@claremont.wa.gov.au) by 11 September.  You 
are permitted to install bunting on the verge at your own cost.   

For grouped dwelling, all application for a no stopping must have the consent of all owners.   

2. Allow parking on the Town’s verge.     

Please be aware, that the Town’s community safety team will not arbitrate disputes related to payment 
for verge parking.  

Should you have any queries on the above matters please contact the Town on 9285 4300 or email  
Rangerdept@claremont.wa.gov.au 

Kind regards 

 

Bree Websdale  
Director Governance and People 
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